Tel: 101 www.leics.police.uk

POLICE REPORT – DECEMBER 2016

The national website which provides you with crime statistics for your area can be found at - https://www.police.uk/leicestershire/NH22/
In December we received 299 calls from members of the public relating to incidents across the three parishes.

Crime Alert

Last month we saw a notable reduction in burglaries across the beat with 1 in LFE, another in Kirby Muxloe and 9 in Glenfield. These offences in Glenfield were mostly near to Tournament Road.

There were 9 reports of car crime spread across Glenfield and 7 across LFE and two in Kirby Muxloe. We hope that the advice given in the lead up to Christmas has helped with awareness to reduce crime, and this will continue to decrease. Although less than in previous recent months Glenfield remains a target for burglars and as such we are continuing with operations in the area to combat crime. This month we have a Street Surgery on planned for Thursday 12th January on Faire Road PC Payne and PC Neal will be in attendance to discuss any issues, and also on 21st January inside the co-op with PCSO Wood.

The beat team continues to visit the victims and offer what support we can and continue to encourage members of the public to be vigilant and contact us should they see any suspicious activity.

The cold weather is now well and truly upon us and that means people are leaving their vehicles unattended and running on the road and on driveways. Please stay with your vehicle and don't leave it. It gives the opportunist criminal an easy target and your vehicle is not insured if it is stolen in this manner! As always, if you see anything that you find suspicious then please call us on 101. If you see an offence taking place dial 999. If you would like a visit from your beat team then please get in contact. Details can be found at https://leics.police.uk/local-policing

Anti-Social Behaviour

A motorbike has been reported riding on the park in Kirby Muxloe and we are working with the Parish Council and local residents to try and identify the person who we believe to be local. If you see any antisocial behaviour please inform us immediately so we can deal with the individuals responsible, without your call we won't catch those causing you problems. We do always investigate these issues when they are reported and continue to follow them up. Although we

Tel: 101 www.leics.police.uk

don't always get a quick response please rest assure we are doing everything we can.

Further bans have also been issued to people acting in an antisocial manner on Stamford Street car park in Glenfield.

Community Engagement

As always we will continue with our proactive patrolling. We are hoping to attend parents evenings within schools across the beat and Saturday coffee mornings in LFE. We are aware of other weekly events and we will attend where possible. If there are any other planned events that'd you would like us to try and attend please feel free to inform us of these.

Last month the beat team conducted speed enforcement through locations on the beat and spoke with 21 drivers about their driving with 2 being reported for Speeding. We also attended the LFE Parish Council meeting and gave a detailed account of our efforts in this regard over the course of the year. Various beat surgery's and Cuppa with a Coppa events will continue to run throughout the year for a friendly chat and to address any concerns.

We are also trying to strengthen our relationships with local organisations and schools, with numerous assemblies and talks booked in over the coming months. PCSO Wood attended The Hall School for a talk on Stranger Danger awareness which received great positive feedback from the children.

News and Appeals

Follow this link to our website to see the latest news and appeals for your help. https://leics.police.uk/news-appeals